EBHC Monthly Meeting

2 February 2011
7:30 PM 

East Brandywine Township Building

In attendance:

John Black

Jim Buczala

Betsy Barr

David Dilworth

Linda Morrison

Katherine Prammer
Called to order at 7:35 pm

Visit from Francis Taraschi:  Mr. Taraschi came to speak with us about the revisions he would like to make to his historic home (HR-61; 300 N. Buck Road).  He wants to remove a 20th Century addition and replace it with an addition that better matches the old section of the house, with stone walls.  His plans affect less than 50% of the façade and the HC has no issues with his plan.  He has a strong interest in historic homes and his plan is supported by the HC.  (Note:  He indicated that he has records for the property going all the way back to William Penn.  The HC will follow up with him to get copies of those records for the Township’s files.)
· John will follow up with a memo to the Township about the HC’s position regarding this issue.
Hadfield Road Bridge
· The HC has not had any feedback regarding our memo to the BOS (dated November 4, 2010) regarding our position about the bridge.
· Jim did have a conversation with Hud Voltz earlier in the week about the bridge.  Mr. Voltz indicated that the BOS have not yet considered the memo sent to them by the HC due to a number of other issues requiring their attention.  He suggested that we have Scott Piersol place the issue on the agenda of one of the BOS meetings.

· John will follow up with the Township regarding our support for retention and rehabilitation of the bridge.

· Linda will follow up with the PA DOT and Sandy Martin (County Engineer) to be sure they’re aware of the Township’s ordinance regarding demolition of historic resources.
Meeting Minutes:  The meeting minutes for the November 2010 HC meetings were approved.
Loop Road:  The HC needs to get clarification on the plan for the Gutheriesville Loop Road with regard to the planned traffic patterns.  We want to be sure that the new traffic patterns will not be a detriment to the historic village of Guthriesville.
· Linda will talk to Scott Piersol with regard to this issue.

· The HC will plan to participate in more of the Planning Commission Meetings to be aware of how the Loop Road issue develops.
Other Action Items:
· Jim needs to communicate with Mary Beth regarding the posting of the HC meeting minutes.

· The HC needs to resolve whether we will be able to digitize files from the CCHS.
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